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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

Wednesday 27 April 2022
2pm – 5.15pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Professor Anthony Forster, Vice-Chancellor



	Present
	Dakota Anton, Professor Rossella Argenziano, Professor Thankom Arun, Professor Sanja Bahun (except item 5), Dr Louise Beard, Dr Karen Brennan, Callum Broadbent, Professor Diana Bullen Presciutti, Ej-Francis Caris-Hamer, Professor Edward Codling,  Professor Pam Cox, Dr Hongsheng Dai, Dr Nilufer Demirkan-Jones, Professor Madeline Eacott, Professor Winifred Eboh,  Nathan Edwards, Fiona Elsted, Professor Maria Fasli, Professor Lorna Fox O’Mahony, Professor Christian Ghiglino, Dr Chris Green, Professor Chris Greer, Professor Victoria Joffe, Dr Emily Jones,  Professor Theodore Konstadinides, Professor Nancy Kula, Professor Andrew Le Sueur, Dr Matt Lodder, Professor Peter Lynn, Professor Ian Maynard, Samira-Caterina Monteleone, Dr Chris Nicholson, Dr Rick O’Gorman, Professor David O’Mahony, Professor Silke Paulmann, Dr Andrew Priest, Marcin Rudy, Dr Róisín Ryan-Flood, Professor Leo Schalkwyk, Professor Reinhold Scherer, Dr Stevphen Shukaitis, Richard Stock, Cathy Walsh, Professor Matthew Woollard

	
	

	Apologies
	Andrew Boer, Professor Shonini Chaudhuri, Dr Tracey Costley, Professor Neil Kellard, Dr Chris Main, Professor Shane Martin, Dr Clotilde Pégorier, Jots Sehmbi

	
	

	Secretary
	Bryn Morris, Registrar and Secretary

	
	

	In attendance
	Marc Albano (alternate for Jots Sehmbi), Dr Leanne Andrews, Professor Andrew Canessa, Dr Anna Hardiman-McCartney, Emma Hardy, Lucy Johnson, Alix Langley, Annecy Lax, Professor Natasha Lindstaedt, Professor Susan Oliver, Carly Peaston-Jones, Vanessa Potter, Professor John Preston, Alex Seabrook, Dr Lisa Smith, Emma Stock
For item 10: Mandy Chetham, Briony Galpin, Dr Dave Rush, Lindsey Russell
For item 11: Liam Preston, Jo Rogers, Lindsey Russell

	
	

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	To inform the work of the Task & Finish Group working on the Senate Effectiveness Review, Senate members, observers, and attendees were reminded to participate in the Senate Effectiveness Review Survey, which was due to close at 10am on Tuesday 3rd May.  
	84/22 

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	A call will be issued shortly for nominations for three elected members of Senate following the end of terms of Dr Louise Beard, Dr Matt Lodder and Dr Chris Green.  Senate members were asked to discuss this opportunity with their colleagues and encourage them to stand. As part of our work to increase the diversity of Senate, nominations would be particularly welcome from Black, Asian, and Minority Ethnic staff.  
	85/22 

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 26 JANUARY 2022 (S/22/19)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 26 January 2022.
	86/22

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	None
	
	87/22

	
	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Senate Noted and Approved
	
	88/22

	
	
	

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/22/20)
	

	
	

	Re-appointment of the Head of the Department of Government
	

	Recommended to Council
	that in accordance with Ordinance 9, and upon receipt of a joint nomination from the members of the academic staff holding posts allocated to the Department and the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Shane Martin be re-appointed as Head of the Department of Government, following a first term 1/8/19 – 31/7/22, for the following period:

1/8/22 – 31/7/23
	89/22

	
	

	Re-appointment of the Faculty Dean Research (Arts and Humanities)
	

	Recommended to Council
	that in accordance with Ordinance 8, Professor Susan Oliver be re-appointed as Faculty Dean Research (Arts and Humanities), following a first term 22/7/19 – 31/7/22, for the following period.  

1/8/22 – 31/12/22
	90/22

	
	

	Appointment of the Head of the Department of Economics
	

	Recommended to Council
	that in accordance with Ordinance 9, and upon receipt of a joint nomination from the members of the academic staff holding posts allocated to the Department and the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Carlos Carrillo Tudela be appointed as Head of the Department of Economics, for the following period:

1/8/22 – 31/7/25
	91/22

	
	

	Appointment of the Faculty Dean Research (Social Sciences)
	

	Recommended to Council
	that following recommendation by a Selection Committee convened in accordance with Ordinance 8, Professor Thankom Arun be appointed as the Faculty Dean Research (Social Sciences), for the following period:

1/1/23 – 31/7/25
	92/22

	
	

	Re-appointment of the Faculty Dean Undergraduate (Social Sciences)
	

	Recommended to Council
	that in accordance with Ordinance 8, Professor Natasha Lindstaedt be re-appointed as the Faculty Dean Undergraduate (Social Sciences), following a first term 1/8/19 – 31/7/22, for the following period:

1/8/22 – 31/7/25
	93/22

	
	

	Appointment of the Dean of Essex Business School
	

	Recommended to Council
	that in accordance with Ordinance 9, and upon receipt of a joint nomination from the members of the academic staff holding posts allocated to the Department and the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Claudia Girardone be appointed as the Dean of Essex Business School, for the following period:

1/7/22 – 30/6/25
	94/22

	
	

	Appointment of the Head of School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering
	

	Senate Noted
	that in accordance with Ordinance 9, and endorsement of Senate by e-mail circulation, Council has approved the appointment of Professor Reinhold Scherer as Head of the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering for the following period:

1/4/22 – 31/3/25
	95/22

	
	

	Appointment of the Faculty Progress and Assessment Officer for Arts and Humanities
	

	Senate Noted
	that Dr Edward Mitchell be appointed as the Faculty Progress and Assessment Officer for Arts and Humanities for the following period:

1/8/22 – 31/7/25
	96/22

	
	

	Amendment to the Leadership Resilience Plan
	

	Senate Noted
	The Chair of Council and the Chair of Senate approved an update to the COVID-19 leadership resilience plan, which designated Professor Reinhold Scherer as the Wave 1 alternate for the Head of the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering from 18 March 2022, in advance of him being appointed to the role of Head of School with effect from 1 April 2022.  From 1 April, the Wave 1 alternate has reverted to Dr John Woods.
	97/22

	
	

	Temporary variation to Ordinance 8
	

	Senate Noted
	Ordinance 8, paragraph 6 states that ‘Recruitment to the roles of Dean of Postgraduate Research and Education, Dean of Partnerships, and to any deputy roles supporting the Dean, will be by internal advertisement.’  Following internal advertisement in accordance with Ordinance 8 for the role of Faculty Dean Research (Arts and Humanities), through which the Selection Committee was unable to recommend an appointment, an external recruitment process will now be undertaken.
	98/22

	
	

	VICE-CHANCELLOR’S REPORT AND ORAL BRIEFING (S/22/21)
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written report to Senate.  
	99/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The University had achieved a ranking of 76th out of 1,406 institutions worldwide in its first submission to the THE Impact Rankings, which recognise universities for making a difference in society and working towards a more sustainable future.  Of the 17 Sustainable Development Goals that are measured, Essex had been ranked in the top 25 globally for three, and in the top 100 for 12.  Senate thanked Professor Dominic Micklewright, Rob Davey and colleagues from Estates and Campus Services for their work on the submission and this important recognition of the University’s commitment to the climate and ecological emergency.
	100/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The Registrar and Secretary set out the purpose of seeking additional legal advice, following the Investigation into the actions surrounding an external speaker event on the University’s Colchester Campus.
	101/22

	
	
	

	APPOINTMENT OF THE EXECUTIVE DEAN FOR THE FACULTY OF ARTS AND HUMANITIES (S/22/22)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A paper recommending the appointment of Professor Sanja Bahun as Executive Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Humanities.
	102/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	A handover period will be agreed, and the timing will take into account the need for a process to recruit a successor to the role of Dean of Postgraduate Research and Education in accordance with Ordinance 8.
	103/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that following recommendation by a Selection Committee convened in accordance with Ordinance 8, Professor Sanja Bahun be appointed as Executive Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Humanities for the following period:

1/8/23 – 31/7/26 
	104/22

	
	
	
	

	UPDATE ON GOVERNMENT POLICIES IN RELATION TO HE POLICY IN ENGLAND (S/22/23)


	

	Received
	A paper setting out the recent Government announcements in response to the post-18 review on education and funding in England (the Augur review).
	105/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The VC commented that the University is working with a range of different partners, including other like-minded universities, and UUK, as the representative body of VCs and directly, to ensure that our voice is heard across a range of issues, and that we appropriately manage any decisions as they become known. 


	106/22

	Senate Noted
	Senate discussed the range of policy proposals including the potential impact of an introduction of minimum entry requirements, and a reduction in foundation year fees.  Senate discussed the demographic growth in 18-year-olds and noted the work that the DVC was leading through the Essex 2025 project to ensure we are well-placed to recruit our fair share of talented students. Senate discussed opportunities to bid for Government funding to support the University’s research and education priorities, and noted the work that is in progress to ensure we are well-positioned to respond quickly and achieve success when future funding calls are announced.    
	107/22

	
	
	

	SAFEGUARDING STUDENT LEARNING OUTCOMES AND THE STUDENT EXPERIENCE IN THE CONTEXT OF INDUSTRIAL ACTION (S/22/24)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper setting out the actions that have been taken to safeguard academic standards, and the broader student experience, and how assurance will be provided that students learning outcomes have been met, following 15 days of industrial action during the Spring term 2022 and the continued action short of a strike.
	108/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The PVC Education reported that actions have been taken to ensure that the overall impact on learning has been minimal, all intended learning outcomes have been safeguarded, students have had access to the materials to support their education, and they will be fairly and properly assessed. The PVC Education wrote to all students ahead of each of the periods of the industrial action to confirm the strike dates, provide advice and guidance and identify the actions we are taking to support them. Guidance has been published on the Student Directory and expanded in response to the type of student enquiries we have received. Advice and guidance have been provided to departments on the possible measures to take to support students and to safeguard learning outcomes. All departments have been asked to identify subjects that were not covered due to industrial action and ensure they are removed from assessments so that students are assessed appropriately, and are not adversely affected.
	109/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The PVC Education confirmed that Boards of Examiners will be made aware of any impacts of the strike, and as different students will have been affected in different ways, the extenuating circumstances process remains the route for students to highlight any individual circumstances.  The PVC Education confirmed that plans were in place to ensure that students would be fairly assessed, on time, to be able to have their achievements recognised, and be able to graduate or progress to their next stage of study, and she would work in partnership with the Students’ Union to ensure students are provided with appropriate support and information.  The impact of action short of a strike will be kept under review and appropriate mitigations taken in order to safeguard student learning outcomes and minimise the impact on the student experience.  Confirmation that student learning outcomes have been met will be presented to Senate through our standard quality assurance processes. Updates and assurance reports will be provided to Education Committee and Senate as necessary during 2021-22.  The PVC Education thanked all colleagues who had provided support to students during the affected periods.
	110/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate acknowledged the challenges for students who had studied through the pandemic and who were now experiencing further impacts from strike action. Senate noted the range of additional activities that had been put in place on strike days to ensure that students who were on campus who did not have their timetabled teaching events had a range of activities to engage with.  Executive Deans were asked to provide some examples of departmental-based activities to the Students’ Union.  
	111/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The Registrar and Secretary provided an update on the Industrial action, the context in which the University is operating, and the obligations and limitations on the extent to which the University, as a single employer, can influence the outcome of national disputes.  Senate noted that progress was being made, in collaboration with the local Trades’ Unions, in response to concerns about workload.  The Registrar and Secretary would also be leading a piece of work to review the way in which we organise ourselves with a view to streamlining procedures and practices.  Senate members were invited to email the Registrar and Secretary with any suggestions.  
	112/22

	
	
	

	ADMISSIONS AND RECRUITMENT UPDATE (S/22/25)


	

	Received
	An update on January 2022 enrolments and on recruitment for 2022-23 entry. 
	113/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The DVC reported on the recruitment picture for 2022-23 entry and the ongoing uncertainty.  Delays in offer making elsewhere in the sector may be the cause of a slower rate of accepts during the main cycle, and behaviours across the sector, for institutions and applicants, will determine the level of activity in clearing.  Senate noted the continued pattern of growth in PGT and in overseas applications more broadly, the different conversion rates between different applicant groups, and the actions being undertaken to safeguard and sustain the UK UG recruitment market.
	114/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate discussed the factors currently affecting recruitment markets, the continuing effect of the pandemic, including from teacher assessed grades, the temporary move to online open days, changing patterns in student behaviour, and an increased focus amongst applicants on the student experience and graduate outcomes.  The Essex 2025 project would help to ensure that we continue to meet the needs and aspirations of our future student population.  
	115/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate discussed the additional interventions currently being implemented to support recruitment and conversion for 2022 entry and noted that offer levels had been refreshed for 2023 entry, in consultation with Heads of Departments, to ensure that the University remained competitive and able to recruit its fair share of talented students.  Senate thanked the DVC and Director of Communications and External Relations and all colleagues in departments and professional services for their student recruitment work.
	116/22

	
	
	

	SUPPORTING STUDENT SUCCESS FOR NON-FIRST LANGUAGE ENGLISH SPEAKERS (S/22/26)


	

	Received
	An update and assurance report on the University’s approach to English language requirements and supporting student success for non-first language English speakers, covering arrangements from application and offer making through to pre- and in-sessional support for students who join us at all entry points (October, January, and April), with particular focus on PGT students. 
	117/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The DVC reported on the current procedures and requirements for students admitted to the University of Essex, and confirmed that no changes had been made to our approach to English language requirements in response to the pandemic.  The University had a well-established, thorough, and proportionate approach to the acceptance and verification of all English language tests and qualifications, which was critical from an academic perspective in terms of student success and completion, and to ensuring compliance with Home Office/UKVI regulations.  Following the identification of some concerns in relation to specific cohorts of PGT students at the point of recruitment and in their progression and outcomes, data have been collated and analysed to ensure that appropriate and proportionate actions are being undertaken.  These include the continuation of credibility interviews that were introduced in response to concerns linked to the new Graduation Immigration Route, and changes to our approach to English language acceptance from specific institutions with English as a language of delivery.
	118/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The PVC Education reported on the impact of curtailed ‘language adjustment’ as a result of the impacts of the pandemic on face-to-face teaching and social experiences on campus on N1L English speakers within the PGT cohort and briefed Senate on a range of interventions that are in place to support students to succeed. These include the provision of bespoke language support, the deployment of Assistant Lecturers to provide language-in-use support, and the introduction of an Academic Integrity Masters Preparation Course.  Plans have been accelerated to bring forward a Masters Preparation Programme, which will be available to Home and EU students, but of particular benefit to overseas students, in supporting their language, cultural, and skills adjustment.
	119/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate discussed a number of relevant factors including IELTS requirements, course design, and the challenges for students in making cultural adjustments including the differing approaches to plagiarism in different countries.  Senate noted in particular the increase in reported academic offences at the PGT level, and asked the Director of Communications and External Relations to refresh the guidance that is provided to partners and agents on the University’s approach to academic integrity so that expectations are clear.  The PVC Education invited Senators who have suggestions for improvements to the ways in which we communicate with students through our Academic Offences Procedures to contact her directly.  
	120/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The additional measures considered and put in place to mitigate against external factors and to ensure the robustness of our approach to English language, and excellent student experience and good outcomes for N1L English speakers.  To better understand the links between language and student outcomes, Admissions and Planning and Data Insight colleagues are building new dashboards and analytical tools to help track outcomes to identify any patterns across the student population linked to entry qualifications, which may provide further insights and inform further decision-making.  Work was underway and analysis would be shared with Heads of Department in advance of the start of the next academic year and Senate would continue to have oversight of this work through the University’s standard quality assurance processes. Senate thanked the Dean PGRE and colleagues in Admissions and Skills for Success for their work on the analysis and report.
	121/22

	
	
	

	IMPLEMENTATION OF ACTIONS ARISING FROM A REVIEW OF ISSUES RAISED BY TWO EVENTS (THE CANCELLATION OF A CENTRE FOR CRIMINOLOGY SEMINAR AND ARRANGEMENTS FOR SPEAKER INVITATIONS TO A HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL WEEK EVENT): WORKING WITH STONEWALL (S/22/27)


	

	Received
	A paper outlining and assessing the range of ways in which the University engages currently with Stonewall, including reporting on the feedback received from the University community through an online survey about the University’s relationship with Stonewall.  
	122/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The report responds to the action agreed by Council on the advice of Senate in May 2021, to review how we address the specific issues in the Reindorf report that relate to Stonewall.  Senate noted the clear recommendation to continue the University’s relationship with Stonewall in the light of the evaluation and in a manner that addresses the issues that Council agreed in May 2021 on the recommendation of Senate, and that any issues that there may have been in the misstatement of the law in the University’s policies is the responsibility of the University.  
	123/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The Registrar and Secretary briefed Senate on a proposed amendment to Recommendation 2a in the paper, submitted to him by a Senate member in advance, in relation to the recommended frequency of the University’s submission to the Stonewall Workplace Equality Index. The Registrar and Secretary reminded Senate that the original intention had been to provide a biennial submission as one of a portfolio of submissions that the University makes to external charters and accreditations. The Registrar and Secretary briefed Senate on the current arrangements and timeline for submission and feedback, reporting that this provided limited time to be able to focus on actions before the next submission has to be prepared, and that in making a biennial submission, greater capacity would be available to implement actions drawing on the feedback from the Stonewall submission, and to pursue our full range of commitments as part of the portfolio approach.
	124/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate discussed the recommended frequency of submissions and considered how changes to the frequency at this point in time may be viewed by members of the LGBTQ+ staff community.  Senate noted the University’s commitment to continue membership of the Stonewall Global Diversity Champions Programme and discussed a number of practical matters including alignment of the work on the Stonewall submission with the University’s annual planning cycle, and resources that are available to support external benchmarking and submissions.  Taking account of the range of views and comments, Senate agreed to recommend the continuation of an annual submission to allow time for full consideration of the practical points that had been raised, and to consider the future submission schedule in 2023.  
	125/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The Registrar and Secretary briefed Senate on proposed amendments to the text used in recommendation 2b in the paper, submitted to him by a Senate member in advance, most notably to use the term ‘inclusive’ to  describe the University’s portfolio approach to equality, diversity and inclusion. Senate agreed to support a revised recommendation from the Registrar and Secretary.
	126/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate agreed changes to two of the paragraphs in the report: a rewording of the final sentence in paragraph 14 to provide a more positive statement; and additional clarification in paragraph 24 to ensure it is fully reflective of the range of issues described earlier in the paper, to be approved by the Chair of Senate ahead of the report being considered by Council.  Senate discussed the scope within the law for the University to go beyond the minimum requirements of the law in setting out its expectations in its own policies and noted examples of where the University has done so in its EDI Policy Statement.  Senate discussed future arrangements for equality, diversity and inclusion events that ensure a variety of voices will be heard on our campuses, and noted that the calendar of events should reinforce an intersectional approach to equality, diversity, and inclusion, as part of our portfolio approach.  Senate discussed arrangements for access to the resources that are available through its continuing membership of the Stonewall Global Diversity Champions Programme and agreed to ask the Director of People & Culture to clarify and ensure the University community is aware of the availability of the full range of benefits and resources.
	127/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	The University continues its membership of the Stonewall Global Diversity Champions Programme, subject to regular review of the expenditure and the contribution that the programme makes to the University Strategy and with the following strategies to counter potential illegalities and drawbacks:

· The review of the University’s equality, diversity and inclusion policy documents, Charter and Strategic Plan (Action 7), and amendments on the basis of legal advice to the Supporting Trans and Non-Binary and Harassment and Zero Tolerance policies (Action 8).

· An ongoing commitment as part of the revised Employment Policy Framework to seek specialist legal expertise on EDI matters, where appropriate to ensure that all policy statements and supplementary information comply with the full legal requirements of the law.

· Changes to the arrangements and processes to support external speakers, academic freedom and freedom of speech (Actions 4-6), supported by a comprehensive communications plan and included in essential annual training.

· The continuation of a portfolio approach to equality, diversity and inclusion, to be kept under review at a portfolio level and supported by the new Inclusion team to ensure visibility for all areas of the University’s EDI work.
	128/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	The following amendments are made to the University’s relationship with Stonewall:
· Submission to the Stonewall Workplace Equality Index will continue on an annual basis, and this schedule will be reviewed by Senate and Council in 2023.

· Events involving Stonewall should continue as part of our commitment to an inclusive portfolio approach to EDI (as outlined in more detail in this report).  This approach will be evidenced through a regularly published EDI calendar and list of inclusion organisations the University is working with.
	129/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	Subject to approval by Senate and Council, communicate to the University community our ongoing relationship with Stonewall, alongside our commitment to a portfolio approach to equality, diversity and inclusion.  
	130/22

	
	
	

	COMMUNICATIONS, ENGAGEMENT AND ADVANCEMENT SUPPORTING STRATEGY (S/22/28)


	

	Received
	A final draft of the Communications, Engagement and Advancement Supporting Strategy.
	131/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	This Supporting Strategy is intended to ensure that all our internal and external stakeholders are equipped and confident to support the overall advancement of the interests of Essex, and that they are informed and enthusiastic advocates. Senate noted how the Supporting Strategy will be used to support cross-University activity and specific areas of alignment and the proposed annual reporting and update. Senate noted that the current draft had been updated following consideration by Policy and Resources Committee (PRC), USG, Senate, Faculty Steering Groups (FSGs) and a range of consultation meetings.  Senate thanked those colleagues who were involved in developing the Strategy and all members of the University community for their input.
	132/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that the draft Communications, Engagement and Advancement Supporting Strategy, as set out in Senate paper S/22/28, be endorsed for recommendation to Council.
	133/22

	
	
	

	RECRUITING A NEW CHANCELLOR (S/22/29)


	

	Received
	A paper outlining the proposed approach to appointing a new Chancellor of the University.
	134/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	As soon as nominations are open, the University community would be invited to forward suggestions for consideration and, following decision by the Joint Committee of Senate and Council, a recommendation would be brought forward to a meeting of Senate and Council, in accordance with Ordinance 2.  Members of the Joint Committee would be required to maintain confidentiality in line with the requirements and sensitivity of the role. 
	135/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	the proposed actions for recruitment of the University’s new Chancellor set out in Senate paper S/22/29.
	136/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that the President of the Students’ Union should be included as an additional member of the Joint Committee.
	137/22

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	The minor amendments to the role description as set out in Senate paper S/22/29, Appendix One.
	138/22

	
	
	

	MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL VIA THE SENATE REPORT TO COUNCIL (VERBAL REPORT)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Matters of business that would be included in the Senate Report to Council.
	139/22

	
	
	

	CODE OF STUDENT CONDUCT – AUTUMN TERM 2022 ASSURANCE REPORT (S/22/30)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An assurance report providing high-level summary of trends on the conduct incidents reported during the Autumn term of academic year (AY) 2021-22, from 01 October to 16 January 2022 inclusive.
	140/22

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate discussed the increase in allegations of sexual misconduct and noted the interventions that had been put in place and subsequent reduction in the number of cases.  To support our students to understand our expectations of their behaviour on our campuses, and to raise awareness of consent and our inclusive and supportive community, from 2022-23, all students will be required to complete and pass compulsory online consent training as part of the registration process.  Developed in partnership with the Students’ Union, students will not be able to commence their studies without successful completion of the training.  This will be complemented by a suite of in person training, including provision for students living in University accommodation delivered by the Residence Life Team.  Bystander training will be provided separately.
	141/22

	
	
	

	REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
	

	
	

	EDUCATION COMMITTEE (S/22/31)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	The report from Education Committee.
	142/22

	
	
	

	
	New Partnership with Portobello Institute, Dublin
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that the Portobello Institute, Dublin, be approved as a partner of the University.
	143/22

	
	
	

	
	Library Content Development and Management Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Approved
	that the new Content Development and Management Policy be approved as set out in Senate paper S/22/31 Appendix A.
	144/22

	
	

	
	Changes to the Rules of Assessment
	

	
	
	

	Senate Approved
	that the changes to the Rules of Assessment be approved as set out in Senate paper S/22/31 Appendix B.
	145/22

	
	
	

	RESEARCH COMMITTEE (S/22/32)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	The report from Research Committee.
	146/22

	
	
	

	ACADEMIC STAFFING COMMITTEE (S/22/33)

	

	Received
	Academic Staffing Committee decisions relating to the permanency and promotions of academic staff as set out in Senate paper S/22/33.
	147/22


Emma Hardy

Deputy Academic Registrar

27 April 2022
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